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Thank you again very much for praying for us. Sorry for writing so late this time. This was partly due to being asked to do physiotherapy on ten mornings after our doctor looked at x-rays after my fall. But I think I am fully recovered, having climbed up the nearby hill by road 5 times, which with a fast walk now takes me 58 minutes to climb and an hour to come down. I also take Lynn out for far shorter and less strenuous walks. Her haemoglobin is now normal and so is her calcium, while my lack of calcium is in the red! However, Lynn is the one who feels pain over her shoulders and sometimes on her knees, especially when it is damp.

Our great news is that Susan is expecting a baby early next August. So please pray for her and Emmanuel. Pray for Susan teaching ‘A’ level Biology, and for Emmanuel that he may get a job when he arrives back in Switzerland. He spent more time in Liberia to get things through customs that they had bought and brought from Switzerland for relatives and friends in Liberia. Please also pray for a safe delivery and a healthy baby, whom they may be able to bring up to know the Lord.

A second-hand vehicle has been bought for Tuqui with the St Paul’s project 2004. It is a Toyota identical to the Toyota we have been using since 1998 except that it is not a 4-wheel drive vehicle and so is lower on the ground. It also has better springs and so takes the bumps in the road better without jolting those inside, which is especially important for Tuqui as he has back problems after several accidents, including being thrown off a motor bike and on another occasion falling off the roof of a house. The doctors prohibit him from riding a bike or going on a tractor, which however he still has to do to earn his living. They are still repairing the vehicle so that it will pass the equivalent of the MOT test. They will also put in an air filter which the white Toyota had put in to it after dust damaged the cylinders. With the new air filter, the white Toyota has done far more kilometres than before this damage, because the new filter is far better than the original one in not letting any dust get through. So please pray that this second-hand Toyota will be a great blessing to many, as through it Tuqui and others use it to take the Gospel further afield in that remote area.

Juan Ailan has come back from Juarez to his second year university study in Salta. He has befriended two new students from Embarcación, and is helping them to adapt to university and city life. One is Andres who is going to read about computers and the other, Esteban, will be reading engineering. They both come regularly to our home group, and have become keen members of it. Please pray for them.

Please also pray about some misunderstandings between the two vicars Juan and Narciso in Juarez. They are very different characters. Juan is a married man with 7 children, the older ones now in secondary school. Narciso is a single man who is not so outgoing, but he generally is more organised and makes plans for the church, which he forgets to tell Juan before the PCC meeting. Juan is a bit upset that others know these plans before he does, but he tells me that he loves Narciso and that his plans are good ones, though occasionally he does not agree with all of them. This makes Narciso think that Juan is blocking the plans, which he thinks should be put into operation straight away.

They both expound the Bible well, and have been used by the Lord in evangelism. Please pray for them both and that the Lord may enable them as they try to work together.



